MINUTES
HORSE CAVE CITY COUNCIL
October 9, 2017

The Horse Cave City Council met in regular session Monday, October 9, 2017 at 6:00 P.M. at
City Hall. Present were Mayor Randall Curry, council members Maronda Gibson, Jackie
Buckingham, Perry Martin and David Lindsey and Vickie Rogers.
Mayor Curry declared that a quorum was present and called the meeting to order.

Randall Curry led the opening prayer and Ken Russell led the pledge to the American flag.

Motion was made by by Perry Martin, seconded by Vickie Rogers that the minutes of the
September, 2017 meeting be approved as presented. Motion carried 5-0.

Voting aye — Gibson, Lindsey, Buckingham, Martin, Rogers

Voting nay — None

GUESTS-None
(Councilmember Velpha Hatchett arrived 6:08)
REPORTS
A. Ken Russell, Code Enforcement Officer-No Report for September
B. The financial report as of September 30, 2017 was presented by Treasurer Annette Brown.
OLD BUSINESS
None
NEW BUSINESS
A. Motion made by Mardona Gibson, seconded by Perry Martin to approved an audit proposal
from Campbell, Myers, and Ruilege, PLLC for the years ending June 30, 2018-2019-2020 not
to exceed $11,000.00 and approve the mayor to sign the contract as proposed.
Voting aye — Gibson, Lindsey, Buckingham, Martin, Rogers, Hatchett

Voting nay — None

Citizens Concerns
A. None

Council Concerns

A. Maronda Gibson gave a report from the Beautification Committee to include live trees in the
street boxes along Main Street during the Christmas holidays. Boxes may be sponsored at $25
each. A city-wide home and business decorating contest will also be held.



B. David Lindsey reported a complaint about motorist avoiding the Main/3 1-W traffic light from
the west by cutting through Convenient Stop going south. Mayor Curry instructed Police Chief
Sean Henry to advice the officers to be aware of this problem.

Departmental Reports

A. Reports from the Fire Dept, Police Dept, and Public Works Dept were presented.

Mayor’s Report

Mayor Curry made the following announcements:

Halloween hours for 2017 will be 4:30pm until 7:00 pm on Halloween night

City leaf pickup will begin October 16

The KY Highway Dept Region 4 continues to adjust on the Main/31-W traffic sensors.

Eddie Lacy (D & J Vapors) has donated a 4-person spring-loaded seesaw for the Maple Avenue

Park at a cost of approximately $1500.00

The KY Highway Dept Region 4 has been contacted again about repainting the crosswalks on

Main Street which were erased due to repaving

F. The DART Foundation has donated $15,000 to the Horse Cave Free Public Library for
renovations to the library. A reception will be held on Thursday, October 12, 1:00 pm at the

library.
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Motion was made by Perry Martin, seconded by Vickie Rogers, that the meeting be adjourned. Motion
carried 6-0 by standing vote at 6:25 PM.

Ken Russell, City




